
OFFICIAL NOTICE 

TOWN OF ROSENDALE 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Plan Commission of the Town of Rosendale 

will hold a PUBLIC HEARING on Wednesday, March 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town of 

Rosendale Town Hall located at N8472 County Highway M. 

 

The purpose of the hearing is for the following:  

 

1. To consider a request for rezoning of approximately18.69 acres from (FP) Farmland 

Preservation to (C-1) Commercial for Meilahn Farms, LLC. The property is located 

in the NW ¼, NW ¼ of Section 9 and is located at N9268 County Road M, Pickett, 

WI  54964.   The parcel number is T18-16-15-09-06-003-00. 

2. To consider a request for a Conditional Use Permit for Meilahn Farms LLC located at 

N9268 County Road M, Pickett, WI  54964. Both requests are for the intended use of 

non-permanent housing, small restaurant and a wellness and country-oriented retreat. 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Rosendale may act on the recommendations from the  

Plan Commission concerning the above requests at its regular monthly meeting on March 21, 

2024 at 7:30 p.m. 

If you cannot be present but wish to comment, please send a written statement to the 

Town of Rosendale, c/o Clerk Roxanne Tarnow, W11324 Rose Eld Rd, Ripon, WI  54971 or by 

email to clerk-treasurer @townofrosendalewi.com. 

 

Publish:  Weeks of March 4th and March 11th, 2024 in the Ripon Commonwealth Press. 

 

 

Roxanne Tarnow, Clerk 

Town of Rosendale  

 

 

 


